APPENDIX D

EDEN AND CARLISLE JOINT COMMITTEE

FRIDAY, 14 MAY 2004 AT 2:00 PM

PRESENT:
Representing Eden District Council:


Councillor B Metz,  Councillor D Nattrass,  Councillor C Nineham and Councillor J M Smith.


Representing Carlisle City Council:


Councillor R Bloxham, Councillor E Firth, Councillor R Knapton,  and Councillor M Mitchelson.  

ECJC.9/04
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED – That Councillor C Nineham, representing Eden, and Councillor Mitchelson representing Carlisle be joint Chairmen for the ensuing year.

Under Paragraph 6 of the Terms of Reference and the meeting being in Eden, Councillor Nineham took the Chair.

ECJC.10/04
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillor Mitchelson declared a personal but non prejudicial interest in item 5 due to his membership of Rural Regeneration Cumbria.

Councillor Nineham declared a personal but non prejudicial interest in item 7 due to his position with Eden Community Recycling

ECJC.11/04
MINUTES

The minutes ECJC.1/04 to ECJC.8/04 were approved as a correct record of those proceedings, subject to an amendment to minute ECJC.8/04 whereby all references to the Boundary Commission be altered to read Boundary Committee.

ECJC.12/03
EAST CUMBRIA COUNTRYSIDE PROJECT:  PERFORMANCE REVIEW AND BUSINESS PLAN

Members considered a report of Mr P Gray, ECCP Manager regarding the future of the East Cumbria Countryside Project.  The report included; a business plan to take the project forward over the next two or three years , considered its level of funding both from local authorities and other partners, the geographical boundaries and areas covered by the scheme, the future commitments of the scheme and any hurdles or threats to its future growth and success. 

The report suggested two alternatives to maintaining the status quo; quasi-independent trust status, and mainstreaming within a local authority department. 

Councillor Metz suggested that ECCP might press for trust status over a 4 year period during which time Eden and Carlisle may give an assurance of funding.

Councillor Bloxham asserted that the Joint Committee could only make recommendation to the Management Executive Committee of ECCP and that any recommendation to give an assurance of funding should be clearly restricted to the level currently funded.

Councillor Nattrass pointed out that what was suggested was in-line with the report under consideration.

Councillor Metz agreed that any recommendation of funding assurance should be restricted to the level currently funded and that there should not be any element of inflation linking as this would provide a substantial incentive to ECCP to develop other funding streams

RESOLVED that this committee recommend: 

a) that the Management Executive Committee of East Cumbria Countryside Project: seek to achieve quasi-independent, trust status, and

b)  that during this process Carlisle City and Eden District Councils maintain funding at current levels until 2008.

ECJC.13/03
PROCUREMENT ISSUES

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive of Carlisle City Council delivered a report on current procurement issues and the opportunities for further collaboration.  He further illustrated the continuing growth in collaborative procurement between authorities of differing size, producing better management of those authorities and greatly improved risk management.

RESOLVED that the report be NOTED

ECJC14/03
PROGRESS ON JOINT RECYCLING INITIATIVES

Members considered Report EPS.26/2004 of the Head of Environment Protection of Carlisle City Council which updated Members on the progress being made on joint recycling initiatives.  Mr Spiers commented that it was still early days but tonnages were extremely encouraging with approximately double the expected tonnage for green waste being collected.  He suggested that this was possibly down to the weather which had produced significant spring growth.  This, he reported, was good news but the scheme was a victim of its own success with two rounds now becoming three, with the inevitable delay in collections.

Councillor Bloxham congratulated the working groups from both Councils this, he asserted had provided a true test of partnership.

When asked if there had been any reduction in collections from the Bring Sites, Councillor Firth was told that tonnages from those sites, continued to rise, especially from those sites located at supermarkets.

Councillor Nattrass commented that since the introduction of the Blue Bag Scheme in Eden the Bring Sites had been 100% busier, and thought residents should be congratulated and thanked for accepting the scheme and for their realisation that burial of rubbish must be curtailed and that we must hit our targets on recycling.  He further commented that increased fly-tipping was a worrying side effect of the Blue Bag Scheme, but that the overall drive must be forward with more items recycled.

Councillor Metz agreed and told Members that without a serious curtailment of rubbish going to landfill, we would run out of sites in 2008 – 9 and with that curtailment we would run out in 2013 -14.  He asked if Carlisle City had any proposals, similar to Eden’s Blue Bag Scheme, designed to reduce disposals to landfill. 

Councillor Bloxham replied in the negative but commented that it would be necessary for Carlisle City Council to take some initiative shortly.

Councillor Nattrass was critical of Cumbria County Council for their failure to secure funding and congratulated Carlisle and Eden on securing and spending their funding.

Councillor Metz believed that the vexed question of rapidly declining landfill provision would increasingly exercise Cumbria County Council and all six District Councils.

RESOLVED that the Report be NOTED.

(The meeting ended at 2:46 pm)

